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You can receive this e-newsletter directly to your email address by registering at the  

 Shire Office or by emailing council@kojonup.wa.gov.au.  

 

 

COUNCIL BRIEFS 
 

What a hectic but pleasant month October has been within 

the Shire of Kojonup with Bloom Festival activities, Kojonup 

Show, Wandecla Polocrosse, Theatrical Society production 

of Footrot Flats, Police Golf Day, Horse Power & Harness 

Display just to name a few events and activities. 

 

Thank you to all Committees, Sponsors and volunteers who 

have made these events and activities possible.  

 

November appears to be just as busy with Christmas fast 

approaching.  

 

A big thank you to our residents for taking pride in our Town 

and surroundings as the fine weather has seen residents 

tending to their gardens or veggie patch along with the 

humming of whipper snippers and lawn mowers.  

 

NBN CHANGE-OVER 
As indicated in the last issue of the Kojonup News, residents 

and businesses need to contact their telephone/internet 

provider to ensure that phone/security/other services are 

changed ASAP as failure to do so over the next 2 months 

may result in your present service being disconnected. 

 

Telecommunication providers should have sent existing 

customer’s reminders of the need to change so please don’t 

leave notification to the last minute. 

 

KEVIN O’HALLORAN SWIMMING POOL 
Contractors have also taken advantage of the prolonged 

period of fine weather to prepare and paint the pool prior 

to the official season opening late November 2018 which 

required 24 hour monitoring to ensure guaranteed curing. 

The end result of painting and previous drainage works will 

extend the effective life of the existing pool shell for 

another 10 -15 years providing some scope to set aside 

funds. Preliminary estimates to replace the 50 metre pool 
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shell is in the vicinity of $3 million or the equivalent of 

$200,000 per annum being set aside for 15 years. Council 

has included the swimming pool asset 

renewal/replacement in its Asset Management Plan and 

Long Term Financial Plan but realistically Council will need 

external grant assistance. 

 

BUILDING, HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENT 

APPROVALS 
Despite past notifications in the Kojonup News and ENews 

it is important that property owners whenever 

contemplating building works, additions or potential 

changes to the property or use that prior contact is made 

with Council to ascertain the extent of any planning, 

building or health requirements.  Officers are pleased to 

assist you with your queries but once works have 

commenced there are various codes, regulations etc. that 

take precedence regardless of ‘best intentions.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MyMarathon Heart Foundation 
Fundraiser 
Staff at the Shire of Kojonup recently completed 
the MyMarathon 42km challenge during the 

month of October to raise money for the Heart 
Foundation.   

 

A special congratulations 
goes to Jane Kowald and 
Rick Mitchell-Collins who 
headed the leader board for 
most donations received and 
completing the challenge 

early.  

 
A combined total of $709.74 was raised by all 
who participated. Well done everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BULK HOUSEHOLD WASTE 
The 2018/19 budget does not provide for a verge side 

collection of bulk household items this year as volumes 

have reduced significantly over the past two years. 

Community members presently have access to weekly 

household bin collection and fortnightly recycling collection 

via contractor Warren Blackwood Waste. Residents with 

items such as steel, scrap metal, white goods and hard 

waste are encouraged to contact Matt at Warren 

Blackwood Waste to obtain a quote for the collection of 

same.   

 
Councillors and staff extend their sincerest 
condolences to family and friends of Chris 
Pratt, Meg Davies and Shirley McKenny. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Shire Administration Office will 

be closed temporary between the 
hours of: 

 
11.30am and 1.00pm 

Tuesday,  
6 November 2018 

 
  

Got a question for the Shire President or CEO? Want to liaise with Council? 
Community members are reminded that the Shire President is available for appointments every Wednesday morning from 10.00am until 
noon.  Please make contact Lorraine Wyatt on (08) 98312408 to arrange an appointment. 
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CORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Pool Opening Soon!Pool Opening Soon!Pool Opening Soon!Pool Opening Soon!    
The Kevin O'Halloran Memorial Swimming Pool is 
currently being repainted and will be open for the 
2018/2019 season late November.  The recent warm 
and fine weather has enabled contractors to undertake 
the required preparation work and painting on a dry 
pool surface which ensures the best possible paint 
finish.  This repaint is not only making the pool look 
spectacular but is also very necessary for pool 
maintenance and asset longevity. Please keep an eye on 
the Shire's Facebook page for exact opening dates and 
times.  
 

 
  
Pool entry fees remain unchanged this year and are as 
follows: 
General Entry - $3 
Children 0 - 3 & Spectators - Free 
Child & Seniors Season Pass - $50 each 
Adult Season Pass - $75 each 
Family (2 adults + 2 children under 16) - $150 
(additional Children $10 per child) 

    

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staff were treated to a surprise when they arrived to work at the 
Administration Office on Wednesday.  Heather Marland and 
Lorreen Greeuw looked amazing in their Halloween costumes. 

 
 

KOJONUP LIBRARY 
The Independent Living Centre van will be parked in 

the Kojonup Retail Centre’s carpark Tuesday 13 
November from 10am. If you have any requirements, pop 
in and ask them, I’m sure they will be happy & helpful to 
your needs. 
 

We are holding our annual ‘Perinatal Pram Walk’, 
Tuesday 13 November meeting at 10am at the Kodja Place 
Courtyard. Enjoy a walk 
together (kids can be on 
bikes or scooters) then 
back to the courtyard for 
a conversation, quick 
play for the kids with 
fruit supplied, and cuppa 
& cake for our mums. 
 
Please contact Lorreen @ library, Di @ Child Health or 
Colleen @ A Smart Start for further information. 
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Celebrate ‘Senior’s Week’. 
What a busy week…. Please join at the library for a 
delicious morning tea, guest speakers, a bit of fun & did I 
mention give-a-ways?  
 
Many thanks to our community 
stores that have given us the door 
prizes and many give–a-ways for the 
day, it is truly appreciated. 
 
Also a huge thank you to Barb for 
getting our morning tea organised, 
it certainly wouldn’t have happened 
without your support bringing it all 
together. 
 

A Smart Start….Triple P. (Information Sessions) 
Triple P is the parenting program that helps make raising 
kids easier. It gives you tips and ideas to help raise happy 
and confident kids; see more of the behaviours you like 
and less of the ones you don’t; and have better 
relationships with your family. 
 
A Massive thank you to Billie Zadow for taking the lead on 
these information sessions. Billie has generously shared 
her knowledge with 17 families in our district attending 
one or more of the sessions held at the Shire Reception 
Room.  
 
To Kez and the wonderful staff of Kojonup’s Child Care 
Centre-Play & Learn for supporting A Smart Start with the 
crèche for the mornings. Your standard of care certainly 
helped the mum’s concentration knowing their children 
were in such nurturing care. 
 
Colleen, our communities champion A Smart Start Co-
ordinator, thank you so much, for gaining the grant to 
bring the sessions to Kojonup. 
 

Play in the Park was held on Wednesday 24 October, 

at our APEX Park.  A wonderful morning of activities with 
Jamie from the YMCA, Amity Health & & Jen from Albany 
Regional Library. 
 

 

New Books to our Library 
 

Cedar Valley – Holly Throsby; The kind of big-hearted, 

emotionally bruising story that reminds you 
why you love fiction... Goodwood is many 
things: a satisfying and conscientiously 
constructed mystery, an affectionate but 
clear-eyed portrait of a time and a place, and 
a darkly lovely coming of age story. But most 
of all, it's a complete revelation, the 
conjuring up of a sad, beautiful, indelible 
little world of its own' - The Sydney Morning Herald 
 

 The moving story of Frieda von Richthofen, wife of 

D.H. Lawrence - and the real-life inspiration 
for Lady Chatterley's Lover, a novel banned 
for more than 30 years. Germany, 
1907. Frieda, daughter of aristocrat Baron 
von Richthofen, has rashly married English 
professor Ernest Weekley. Visiting her family 
in Munich, a city alive with new ideas of 
revolution and free love, and goaded by a 
toxic sibling rivalry with her sisters, Frieda 
embarks on a passionate affair that is her sensual and 
intellectual awakening. England, 1912.  
 
Trapped in her marriage to Ernest, Frieda meets the 
penniless but ambitious young writer D.H. Lawrence, a 
man whose creative energy answers her own needs. Their 
scandalous affair and tempestuous relationship 
unleashes a creative outpouring that will change the 
course of literature - and society - forever. But for Frieda, 
this fulfilment comes at a terrible personal cost. 
 
Who was the real Lady Chatterley? A stunning novel of 
emotional intensity, Frieda tells the story of an 
extraordinary woman - and a notorious love affair that 
became synonymous with ideas of sexual freedom.  
 

Pig the Grub – Aaron Blabey:  
Eww! What a stinker! Pig isn’t just the worlds 
greediest Pug, he’s the DIRTIEST too. It’s 
high time he had a bath! But try telling Pig 
that . . .  
A fantastic picture book for the very young 
and possibly no age limit to enjoy story & 
illustrations. 
 

Garden Love: Plants, Dogs, Country Gardens - 

Simon Griffiths has captured his favourite 
20 country-style gardens and shared the 
knowledge he has gleaned from fellow 
garden lovers who have created a kind of 
secret gardening network. One where 
cuttings are exchanged between friends 
and planting successes and failures are 
recounted over neighbourhood fences 



 

 

  

SHIRE OF KOJONUP      

We are enjoying the time at ‘Play Café’ again 

this term. This week the children had lots of fun 

painting using different techniques. 

 

 
SAVE THE DATE….Tuesday 13 November 
for the ‘ANNUAL PRAM WALK’ more 
details to follow in the next edition of 
eNews. 

 

 
 Another ‘SAVE THE DATE’ ……Friday 16 
November. Join with Barb and I as we 
celebrate ‘Seniors Week’ with guest 
speakers, a delicious fresh morning tea, 
raffles & much more.   

 

‘PLAY CAFÉ’ 
Wednesday 

November – 7, 14, 21, 
December – 5, 12 

@KDHS-Kindy 
9.30am – 11.30am 

 
‘Play in the Park’ 

Wednesday 
28 November 

APEX Park 
 

‘Storytime’ 
Friday 

November – 9, 23 
December – 7, 21 

@ Library for a 10.30am start 

 

 
 

SPRINGHAVEN 
As the warmer weather is slowly creeping in what better 

way to enjoy it than going out for a “cuppa”- Residents 

enjoyed a lovely morning tea at Black Cockatoo. They loved 

seeing the rose maze in bloom and are hoping to go back 

soon. 

 

 
 

It is a busy time over the next two months with the 

Melbourne Cup Luncheon and Resident Christmas Party in 

early December. 

 

If anyone has a special talent, plays a musical instrument or 

if you have a special pet you would like to bring in for pet 

therapy with residents – please contact Jacky on 9831 2800. 

 

Sue Northover 

Manager Aged Care Services 
 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT & TOURISM 
 

VISITOR REVIEWS 
Check out what visitors are writing in the Visitor Book this 
month. 
 
“Staff and people of Kojonup are very friendly we had two 
Boxer dogs with us and [they] even fussed over them. Such 
a pretty town.” Rhonda, Launceston Tasmania 

 
“What a fantastic rose garden. I was moved to tears 
reading some of the stories. I wish you all the best for the 
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future. Well done!” Rhonda & Terry, New South Wales 
Central Coast 

 

NEW STOCK AT THE KODJA PLACE & KOJONUP 
VISITOR CENTRE 
 

 
 
Check out these brightly coloured hats with Aboriginal 
designs, from Bunabiri. Four different designs to choose 
from, and only $14.95 each. 
 
Bunabiri is an exclusive brand of WW Souvenirs, who have 
been developing new products over the past 25 years that 
are in line with the Indigenous Art Code, paying royalties 
on a regular basis that directly benefits the artist, their 
family and community. 
 
Their Colin Jones Dreaming Collection and Jedess Hudson 
indigenous product ranges receive regular royalty 
payments that benefit the artist, their family and 
communities. 
 
We also have a range of foldable compact shopping bags 
with Aboriginal designs that are handy for that last 
minute dash to the shops, when that one item who want 
to purchase suddenly becomes an armful.  
 
Come in and check out what’s new at the Kodja Place and 
Kojonup Visitor Centre which is open 9:00am-5:00pm 7 
days a week. 
 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR 
Want to know what’s happening in Kojonup? Check out 
this month’s Community Calendar (at the end of the 
ENews), compiled by the team at the Kodja Place. Printed 
versions of the calendar will be available from the 
Kojonup Library and the Kodja Place. Want your event 
listed in the Kojonup Community Calendar? Please contact 
Cassy at the on 9831 0500 or via email 
vso@kojonup.wa.gov.au  
 

TWILIGHT CHRISTMAS MARKET, 24 
NOVEMBER 5PM – 9PM 
 

 
 
Don't forget to mark this event in your calendar.  The 
Kodja Place in collaboration with Lamb and Sparrow is 
excited to bring you the Twilight Christmas Market at the 
Kodja Place. 
 
The Twilight Market will be offering a large selection of 
quality market stalls providing you with a fantastic 
opportunity to seek that unique gift and to get your 
Christmas shopping done early!   
 
This free family friendly event will be located in the 
courtyard of Kodja Place on Saturday 24th November 
5pm till 9pm.  
 
Come and browse the stalls, grab a bite to eat, enjoy the 
light entertainment and take in all our wonderful 
community has to offer! 
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CALLING FOR PERFORMERS AT CAROLS AT 
KODJA PLACE 

A reminder to save Saturday, 8 December on your 
calendar for the annual Carols at Kodja Place.  We are still 
looking for anyone interested in performing or 
contributing towards this community event.  If you are 
interested or want to discuss ideas, please contact the 
Kojonup Visitor Centre on 9831 0500 or email 
kojonupvisitors@bigpond.com.au  
 

MEDIA COVERAGE 
In addition to regular digital media coverage, did you 
know that Kojonup is a regular contributor to TripleM 
radio?  Our Visitor Services Officer, Cassy can often be 
heard promoting what’s happening in and around 
Kojonup and upcoming events with Breakfast Presenter, 
Draker.  Cassy also assists to put TripleM Great Southern 
in touch with Kojonup event organisers so that they can 
directly promote their event.  If you have an upcoming 
local event please ensure that you submit the details to 
the Kojonup Visitor Centre so that Cassy can help 
promote your event.  This week (31 October) the Kojonup 
Theatrical Society’s final two shows of Footrot Flats, the 
11th November Armistice Remembrance Commemoration 
and Pram Walk received air play.  If you missed it, then you 
can head to TripleM’s website and catch up on 
https://www.triplem.com.au/shows/draker-for-breakfast  
 

 
 
The Kodja Place also received wonderful media coverage 
with a one and half page spread about Kodja Place in the 
November edition of the free Aurora Great Southern 
Magazine with 10,000 copies distributed throughout the 
region.   
 
This is the first article from a recent visit hosted by Kodja 
Place of 5 food journalists brought to Kojonup by Taste 

Great Southern event organiser CMS Events to promote 
The Kodja Place. 
 
The media were provided with a special luncheon where 
they experienced and were very impressed with the 
johnny cakes and kangaroo that was cooked to perfection 
by Bill Riley and Colin Clinch. After lunch to complete the 
visit, elder Jack Cox took the group for a tour through The 
Kodja Place filling them with stories and humour. 
 
If you would like to read the article, copies of the Aurora 
Magazine is available at the Kojonup Visitor Centre. 
 

COMMUNITY GRANTS & OPPORTNITIES 
 
Emerging Artist opportunity Assembly Program 
Information Session, Tuesday 6 November 
Are you an emerging artist that identifies as Aboriginal 
or Torres Strait Islander or as culturally and 
linguistically diverse, and is looking to get involved in 
theatre and live performance? Whether that be 
directing, producing, performing, writing, designing, 
stage managing, composing, choreographing or even 
being the director of a theatre company, we would 
love to support you in taking the first steps along this 
journey through our new program, Assembly. 
 
Eight emerging artists from an ATSI or CALD 
background from the ages of 18 – 26 will be guided 
through an in-depth year of engagement with The 
Blue Room Theatre, its productions and artists 
throughout 2019.  
 
This will include: 
 

• Tickets to Summer Nights, 2019 Development 

Season and Winter Nights productions and events 

• Professional development activities 

• Mentorship in career and project development 

with practicing WA artists 

 
To find out more, visit: 
https://blueroom.org.au/artists/assembly/ Applications 
close Wednesday, 21 November 2018 
 
Regional Events Scheme (RES) 
WA State grants from $5,000 up to $40,000 for regional 
tourism events. Regional WA only. Up to $1 million 
available: $850,000 for the regular pool and $150,000 for 
the Regional Aboriginal Events Scheme. Competitive 
applications. Delivered by Tourism WA. Deadline is 
December 11, 2018. Visit: www.tourism.wa.gov.au/res 
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LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES 
 
Coding 101 - FREE Web Development Workshop, 17 
November 2018, Perth 
Some of the coolest and rewarding careers out there are 
all in web development and programming. Check out this 
awesome FREE web development workshop Coding 101 
in Perth.  
 
It will be a hands-on face-to-face and step-by-step tutorial 
on coding essentials.  You will be working toward building 
your own page at the end of the day. The workshop runs 
from 10am to 1pm and free lunch included!  The free 
tickets are available on Eventbrite www.eventbrite.com.au 
or clicking on this link Coding 101  For more information 
about how you can get involved in coding visit 
www.coderdojowa.org.au   
 
Node Girls FREE Workshop - Learn to code, Saturday, 1 
December 2018  
Node Girls is an Australia wide program teaching women 
to code and is open to all women aged 16 and over. They 
are a group that is passionate about educating and 
getting women excited about technology.  
 
Whether you have your own business and want to be able 
to create or support your own website or tech... Or maybe 
you are interested in a career change into technology, this 
workshop is for you?   
 
This FREE beginners’ workshop is a full day coding 
bootcamp in Perth and runs from 10am to 4pm.  It is a 
great place to learn basics of programming (html OR 
javascript programming language) for those who never 
tried programming before.  This event is also good for  
those who want to grow their network and meet new 
people with similar interests. 
 
Why not give it a go where you will be in a supportive and 
safe environment. The free tickets are available on 
eventbrite eventbrite.com.au or by clicking on this link 
Learn to Code  For more information about how you can 
get involved in coding visit www.coderdojowa.org.au .  

 

EOI - WA State Heritage 
and History Conference 
2019 
Expressions of interest are 
currently being sought for 
the WA State Heritage and 
History Conference 2019. 
You are invited to submit 
your EOI for presentations, 
workshops, discussions and 
other activities on the 
theme of Handle with Care, 
or dark heritage. 
 
Submissions close Friday 2 
November - for more 
information on the theme and how to submit your 
expression of interest, visit 
www.stateheritage.wa.gov.au or click on the following 
link WASHHC2019 website. 
 
SAVE THE DATE! The WA State Heritage and History 
Conference is on 29 and 30 April 2019 at The Westin Hotel. 

 

Zahra Shirazee 
Manager, Community Development & Tourism 
 

 
 

The AgDay photo competition is back. This year, 
we're on the hunt for photos which capture our 
#GrowForGood theme: highlighting how 
agriculture is making the world a little better each 
year. 
 
Capture and share what makes you feel good about 
agriculture. Your subject might be sustainability; 
the next generation; bush communities; or feeding 
the world... but don't let us limit your creativity! 
 
$500.00 is up for grabs so follow this link for more 
information: www.agday.org.au/photo-
competition  
 

SNAKE AWARENESS 
In WA, we have about 54 
species of venomous land 
snake, 14 are considered 
dangerously venomous. 

Look out for more information 
in our next edition. 
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FIRE MANAGEMENT:  PROHIBITED 
BURNING PEROD COMMENCING SOON 

The restricted burning period commences on:   

5 November 2018 and will continue to 13 February 2019.  
That means, no fires may be lit without the express 

permission of the Chief Bush Fire Control Officer. The Shire 

Council has authority to extend this date and you should 

consult with your local Fire Control Officer or ring the 

hotline on 9831 0145. 

 

Please consult the 2018/2019 Firebreak Order for more 

information.  If you don’t have a copy of the order, call into 

the Shire Administration office and collect a copy. 

 

Rob Cowie 
Emergency Officer 

 

 
REGULATORY SERVICES 

 

ROOF CONVERSIONS 
There are a number of reasons why people 

consider having their roof replaced. Under 

provisions in the Building Regulations 2012 

there are exemptions from requiring a 

building permit for repair and maintenance 

works if done using materials commonly used for the same 

purpose as the materials being replaced and provided there 

is no increase in the floor area of the building. So where the 

current roofing materials is to be replaced with a similar 

material e.g. sheet for sheet 

or tile for tile, this will not 

necessarily require a 

building permit.  

 

If the existing roof material 

is to be replaced with 

another material e.g. tile for 

sheet, asbestos for sheet, 

then structural implications 

need to be considered. 

Replacement materials 

include and are not limited 

to new roof battens 

(metal/timber sizes, 

spacings etc.) and specific 

tie down requirements depending upon the wind zone in 

which the works occur. In addition, at the time of replacing 

any roof material the installation of insulation and hard 

wired smoke alarms in accordance with the Building Code is 

required.  

 

Whether works require a Building Permit to be issued or 

not; all works are required to comply with relevant Building 

Code, Australian Standards and manufacturer’s 

specifications. Please note that if the property is listed in the 

Municipal Inventory, then development approval will be 

required, prior to works being commenced. 

 

Where the proper processes have not been followed there 

can be some key issues: 

• The property may be considered not structurally 

 sound 

• Insurances may be impacted 

• The newly installed roof sheeting and the roof 

 frame may be blown off in a high wind event 

 creating a safety risk for the occupants of the 

 home and/or neighbours 

• Failing to obtain the requisite Shire approvals can 

 result in formal legal action and the need for 

 retrospective approvals to be obtained 

• Undertaking buildings works without a valid 

 building permit can delay the property sale 

 process 

 

For more information, please contact the Shire’s 

Development Services Coordinator, Michelle Dennis, on 

9831 2424. 

 

WHAT CAN I RECYCLE? 

With the changes to the World Markets for recyclables the 
Australian community is being asked to be mindful of what 
is placed in their recycling bin. The less contamination at the 
source, the easier it is for our recycling contractors to meet 
world standards and ensure that our items can be kept out of 
landfill.  

 
The following items can be recycled: 

IF IN DOUBT, LEAVE IT OUT. 
YES  

Plastic, Steel, Glass and Aluminum containers, Paper and 
Cardboard  
NO  

Plastic Bags, Food, Garden Material, Textiles, Aerosols or 
Batteries 

 

Michelle Dennis 
Development Services Coordinator 
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Expression of Interest 
 
The Shire of Kojonup is seeking expressions of interest 
for the outright purchase, on a “WHERE IS, AS IS” basis, 
of the following vehicles. 
 
Item 001/1018 – P34051 
 
� TOYOTA PRADO GXL, 2015, 67,173 kms 
 
Item 002/1018 - P34049  
 
� TOYOTA RAV4 2015, 101,603 kms (as at 18 

October 2018) 
 
Item 003/1018 - Abandoned Vehicle 1 
 
� WHITE TOYOTA CAMRAY STATION 

WAGON, V6, 1999 
 
Item 004/1018 - Abandoned Vehicle 2 
 
� SILVER FORD FALCON FUTURA, 6 CYL, 

2004 
 
Note:  
For further information or to arrange inspection 
contact Craig McVee on 0427 427854 between 
8.00am and 4pm Tuesday to Friday. 
 
Expressions of Interest are to be: 
 

1. Received in writing by the closing date, 
2. Include the purchase price offered (including 

GST), and 
3. Marked attention to the CEO. 
 

Closing Date: 4.00pm 
Friday 9th November 2018 
 
These can be: 
 
Mailed to: 
Shire of Kojonup 
PO Box 163, 
KOJONUP WA 6395 
 
Delivered to: 
Shire Office at 93-95 Albany Highway, Kojonup. 
 
Emailed: council@kojonup.wa.gov.au, or 
 
Faxed: (08) 9831 1566 
 
Council reserves the right to not necessarily accept the 
highest or any offer. 
 
Rick Mitchell-Collins 

 

  

 

Casual Pool - Customer Service 

Officers 

Kojonup Visitor Centre 
 
The Shire of Kojonup is developing a pool of casual 
Customer Service Officers to provide relief work 
when required, weekend and peak season relief at 
the Kojonup Visitor Centre.  
 
This position provides high level of customer 
service to visitors to the region and residents of 
Kojonup and requires good interpersonal and 
communication skills and comprehensive local and 
regional visitor information. 
 
The successful pool of applicants will have 
previous experience in a customer service or retail 
role, have highly developed customer service and 
public relations skills as well as team work and 
computer skills.  
 
Although training will be provided, knowledge of 
the local government act and Kojonup and the 
Great Southern region will be highly regarded. 
 
Salary: $27.42 per hour (Level 2/1). 
 
How to apply: Further details are contained in the 
Position Description or contact Executive Assistant, 
Lorraine Wyatt at ea@kojonup.wa.gov.au or on 
9831 2408. Please note that the selection criteria as 
listed in the Position Description must be addressed 
and an Application Form must be completed.  
 
Applications close 5.00pm Thursday, 15 November 
2018 
 
The Shire of Kojonup is an Equal Opportunity 
Employer. 
 
Rick Mitchell-Collins 

Chief Executive Officer 
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LOCAL AND REGIONAL EVENTS AND 

OTHER INFORMATION 
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